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The Connections Workshop brought together prominent female mathematicians and early-
career researchers from around the world to discuss recent advances in geometric analysis. 
The event featured a series of lectures, panel discussions, and collaborative sessions aimed at 
fostering a supportive and inclusive environment for women in mathematics. 

As one of the main speakers, I had the honour of presenting my research on “High 
codimension mean curvature flow”. My presentation was well-received, sparking engaging 
discussions and questions from the audience. This opportunity not only allowed me to 
showcase my work but also provided valuable feedback that will undoubtedly enhance my 
future research endeavours. This was an extraordinary opportunity for me, as I stood 
alongside some of the most distinguished mathematicians, even as a PhD student. Being 
invited to such a prestigious event has not only elevated my profile but has truly catapulted 
my career to new heights. 

The workshop was an excellent platform for networking with other mathematicians from 
various institutions across the United States and beyond. I had the opportunity to meet several 
experts whose work closely aligns with mine, and we discussed potential collaborative 
projects. These interactions have opened new avenues for future research and academic 
partnerships. 

Attending the talks by leading experts in the field exposed me to the latest advancements and 
innovative methodologies in differential geometry and geometric analysis. I learned about 
new techniques and theoretical developments that are relevant to my research. The workshop 
also included sessions on career development and mentorship, which were particularly 
beneficial for early-career researchers like myself. 

Participating in the Connections Workshop has been a pivotal moment in my career. It has 
enhanced my visibility within the academic community and positioned me as a rising figure 
in geometric analysis, even at this early stage of my career. The insights and connections 
gained during the workshop have already started to influence my research direction and 
professional trajectory. 

I would like to express my gratitude to the Expedition Fund for their generous support, which 
made my participation in this workshop possible. I am also thankful to my PhD supervisor, 
Dr Huy The Nguyen, for the partial funding and continuous mentorship. Lastly, I extend my 
appreciation to the organizers of the Connections Workshop at SLMath for creating such an 
impactful and inclusive event. 








